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Dear Dr Ricardo Massato Takemoto,

I, along with my coauthors, would like to ask you to consider the attached manuscript “Shading effects on leaf life span and functional traits in the generalist species Enterolobium contortisiliquum (Vell.) Hauman” for publication in Acta Scientiarum: Biological Sciences as an Original Article.
Here, we investigated the effect of shading on the early growth of Enterolobium contortisiliquum, a generalist species, which occurs in Cerrado and Atlantic Forest vegetations in Brazil. Enterolobium contortisiliquum species presented adjustments in morphophysiological and phenological traits that allowed its growth in shade conditions. In shade E. contortisiliquum plants showed low values of net photosynthesis and slow growth rate. Thus, this species can maintain a positive carbon budget and growth, even in shade. Another important leaf functional adjustment in shade was the increases in leaf life span. In shade E. contortisiliquum plants needs more time to pay the costs of production of leaves with high specific leaf area and chlorophyll content. The ecophysiological adjustments presented by E. contortisiliquum plants allow this species to establish and grow both in sunny and shaded environments.      
We believe that the findings of this study are relevant to the scope of your journal and will be of interest to its readership. We suggest as referees: 1) Carlos Henrique Britto de Assis Prado (prado_chba@yahoo.com.br); 2) Eduardo Gusmão Pereira (egpereira@gmail.com); and 3) Gustavo Maia Souza (gustavo@unoeste.br). 
This manuscript has not been published or presented elsewhere in part or in entirety and is not under consideration by another journal. The study design was approved by the appropriate ethics review boards. All of the authors have approved the manuscript and agree with the submission to your esteemed journal. There are no conflicts of interest to declare.

Thank you for your consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

João Paulo Souza

Universidade Federal de Viçosa, Campus Florestal, Instituto de Ciências Biológicas e da Saúde Rodovia LMG 818, Km 06, 35690-000, Florestal, Minas Gerais, Brazil
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